## RECORDS OF THE FACULTY-STUDENT ASSOCIATION

FIRST ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING MINUTES, APRIL 22, 1951

ALL RECORDS CONTAINED HAVE BEEN DIGITIZED AND ARE AVAILABLE ON THE SUNY BUFFALO STATE DIGITAL COMMONS AT DIGITALCOMMONS.BUFFALOSTATE.EDU/FSA

The State University of New York College for Teachers at Buffalo

ORGANIZATIONAL

FIRST ADMIAL MEETING OF THE FACULTY-STUDENT ASSOCIATION OF THE STATE UNIVERSITY, COLLEGE FOR TEACHERS AT BUFFALO, APRIL 22, 1951

Members Present: Raymond Gebhard, Jr. Class; Mary Ann Lansill, Soph. Class;
Alan Beeman, Fr. Class; Jane Wipperman, Sr. Class; Dr. Rockwell;
Dr. Peterson; Dr. Fretz; Dean Reed; Mrs. Penn; Mr. Goehle;
Dean Horn; Betty Bryant, Student Council

President Rockwell reported a telephone call to Kent Brown in which he approved the procedure of the first meeting and advised the convening of this meeting as the first annual meeting of the Association.

There were no committee reports.

Dr. Peterson requests further information concerning the Association; hence Dr. Rockwell proceeded to read -

- a. memoranda concerning the by-laws of the Association
- b. procedure after incorporation of Faculty-Student Association
- c. by-laws of the Association

Mr. Goehle was requested to be prepared to give the Association a clear idea of its specific functions as a result of the meeting of the financial secretaries to be held in Albany soon.

Dr. Fretz moved that the annual meeting of this Association should be held on the second Monday of October. Seconded and carried. Upon further consideration it was noted that this date would conflict with the Faculties Association meeting held bi-annually. Dean Reed moved to reconsider the previous motion. This was seconded and carried. Dean Reed moved that the first Monday in October be the regular date for the annual meeting of this Association. This was seconded and carried.

Upon direction of the Chairman, the Association proceeded with the election of the Board of Directors. Ballots were cast for a five member board. Dr. Fretz, the President of Student Council and the President of the Senior Class were appointed as a committee of tellers to report the result of the election. The Committee reported that the following were elected as directors of the Faculty-Student Association.

Ralph Horn Robert Goehle Catherine Reed Harold Peterson Raymond Fretz

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ralph/Horn

Secretary pro-tem